
 
 

 
 

    
 

 
  
      

  
 

  
  
       

     
 

  
    

   
   

     
 

 
 

      
  

   
   

 
 

 
     

     
  

   
   

   
  

 
 

 

10/1/2019 

Board of Pharmacy Update 

Welcome to a monthly roundup of news from the California State Board of Pharmacy. 

Recent news: 
• The Compounding Committee met Sept. 5 in Irvine and Sept. 24 in Sacramento. 
• A committee of the board met Sept. 13 in Sacramento to hear petitions for 

reduction of disciplinary penalty pursuant to Business and Professions Code section 
4309, subdivision (c). 

• About 110 pharmacists attended a full day of free CE training on drug abuse and 
drug diversion topics Sept. 17 at California Northstate University in Elk Grove. To 
learn about future CE events sponsored by the board, sign up to receive subscriber 
alerts and check the board’s website for registration information when events are 
announced. 

• The Licensing Committee met Sept. 25 in Sacramento. 
• A public service message reminding Californians to safely dispose of unused or 

unwanted prescription drugs is now appearing statewide on billboards sponsored by 
the California State Board of Pharmacy! You can read about the billboard campaign 
in the “What’s New” box and view the billboard image in the “Quick Hits” column on 
the board’s website. 

Coming up: 
• The board will meet via teleconference Oct. 3 in Sacramento. The meeting agenda is 

posted on the board meetings webpage. 
• The Compounding Committee is set to meet Oct. 16 in Sacramento. The meeting 

agenda and materials will be posted on the committee’s webpage as they become 
available. 

A final word: 
• The board is withholding scores from the California Practice Standards and 

Jurisprudence Examination for Pharmacists (CPJE) while it investigates evidence of 
cheating. Anyone with information that could help investigators is urged to file a 
complaint at https://www.pharmacy.ca.gov/forms/complaint_form2.pdf or contact 
the board directly at (916) 318-3105 or ask.inspector@dca.ca.gov. Information may 
be reported anonymously. Check the “What’s New” box on the board’s website for 
updates regarding the CPJE. 
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